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COMMUNITY PROBLEMS 

John M. Demarest Addresses the Property 

Owners 

Residents Prepare to Administer Maintenance Fund 

and Restrictions Now Vested in Sage 

Foundation Homes Company 

The property owners of Forest Hills Gardens, who for 

the past eleven years have had much of their community 

responsibilities borne by the Sage Foundation Homes Com- 

pany, particularly with respect to the administration of the 

maintenance fund and the restrictions, took their first 

formal step on Tuesday night, looking toward the carrying 

of their own burdens hereafter. 

At a special meeting at the Inn, John M. Demarest, vice- 

president of the Sage Foundation Homes Company, who, 

with others (most of them residents of the Gardens) has 

taken over the stock and all of the remaining holdings of 

the Homes Company, made an announcement as to the new 

company’s position in regard to these matters and asked 

the co-operation of the residents in the working out of the 

new arrangement. HEdgar D. Sealy, president of the Com- 

munity Council, presided. 

Mr. Demarest gave some details of the physical improve- 

ments which had to be cared for under the maintenance 

charges and many were surprised to learn the village has 

about ten miles of roads, about thirty-five acres of parks 

and parking. spaces. He showed that 40 percent. of the 

property was devoted to roads, parks, sidewalks, and other - 

open spaces, and but 60 percent. remained as marketable 

property. He also showed that the maximum charge of 

two mills per square foot of lot area per year was in- 

sufficient to cover the cost; in fact, that there now appears 

a deficit in the general maintenance fund, existing over a 

period of eleven years, totaling $105,000, in addition to 

which there is a deficit for this year’s work of $10,000. The 

Russell Sage Foundation, however, responding to an appeal 

made by the special committee of the Community Council, 

has indicated its willingness to meet this deficit so as 

to allow the property owners to take hold of the administra- 

cf the mai-terance fund in future, free of all debt, 

contingent of course upon the proper organization being 

formed for the purpose. He also read a letter from Borough 

President Connolly, expressing willingness to recommend 

to the city the taking over the maintenance of the sewage 

pumping plant after a few details shall have been worked 

out. In the matter of restrictions Mr. Demarest read an 

agreement entered into by his company and Robert W. 

DeForest, president of the Russell Sage Foundation, where- 

by the Homes Company, which had the power to modify 

restrictions, turned that power back to the Russell Sage 

Foundation, retaining, however, the privilege of erecting 

apartment houses on certain land, including Block 12, 

which is the tract upon which the old sales office still 

stands, 

Mr. Demarest suggested the formation of a membership 

corporation on the part of the property owners to take over 

the administration of the maintenance fund and the restric- 

tions. 

Louis Dean Speir, chairman of the special committee 

which has been at work on the matter for some time, read 

a very comprehensive report covering the entire ground 

and recommending the continuance of the committee for 

ten days, with orders to present at a meeting to be called 

at that time, a plan of organization. 

Judge J. R. Davies moved and it was voted that the com- 

mittee arrange for the organization of a Citizens’ Member- 

ship Corporation, with power to carry out all the ideals for 

which Forest Hills Gardens has stood in the past. Mr. 

Sealy will probably call another meeting shortly to take 

final action on the plan of organization. 
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SEMI-DETACHED HOUSE FOR THE FOREST HILLS GARDENS HOMES CO. 
ROBERT TAPPAN ARCHITECT FOREST HILLS GARDENS     
  

ATTRACTIVE HOMES 

Many Excellent Features of Construction in the New 
Development 

The accompanying illustration shows one of the seven- 

room semi-detached houses which are being built on Whit- 

son Street, between Puritan and Ascan Avenues, by the 

Forest Hills Gardens Homes Co. Inc. They will be com- 

pleted and ready for occupancy shortly after the holidays. 

These houses are of the highest type of construction and 

will be a credit to Forest Hills. The six and seven-room 

houses are semi-detached with light and air on three sides. 

REight-room houses of two floors are on each end of the 

group. There are six semi-detached six-room houses in 

the center of the group. 

Many unusual and attractive special features are being 

incorporated in these houses, such as Spencer heaters, the 

latest model Ruud automatic storage gas water heaters, 

low radiators under windows throughout; milk and pack- 

age containers in the rear walls, special garbage cans; ash 

can lifts; “White House” white enameled steel dressers in 

kitchen recesses; Linetile rubber and cork composition 

kitchen floors; built-in bathroom fixtures as well as set-in 

tubs, vitreous china lavatories and side wall showers; brass 

hot water pipes, etc. Also copper flashings, gutters and 

leaders throughout. Other features are expanded metal 

lath instead of wood, heavy furring nailed into patent wall 

plugs, with provisions for two inches of air space between 

outside walls and plastering on metal lath, making the 

houses watertight, cooler in summer and warmer in winter. 

They will have metal weather strips and thermostat con- 

nection installed; all trim to have Valspar enamel finish 

above the cellar floor; a large cold storage room under front 

porch; red tile roofs, etc. 2 

The garages are planned so as to form a solid brick wall 

in the rear, and to open on the private lane. They will be 

equipped with running water and be heated. 

The“lammie” brick selected for these houses gives a 

most artistic apearance. As one lady remarked: “These 

walls have the appearance ‘and charm of an old Oriental 

rug; so many brick walls look like a Brussels carpet.” 

The company extends an invitation to its friends to visit 

the property and inspect the houses. 
  

REPUBLICAN MEETING. 

At a Republican meeting held in the Station Square on 

the evening of Oct. 18, the speakers were United States 

Senator James W. Wadsworth, Jr.,, and Samuel J. Joseph, 

candidate for Secretary of State. S. W. Eckman presided. 
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Local news notes and other items of interest for 
publication should reach the Editor of the BULLETIN 
not later than Tuesday morning of the week of 
publication. 
  

  

Dr. Lyman Abbott, A Great Leader 

R. LYMAN ABBOTT, dean of American editors, 

preacher, religious leader and author, who died 

at his New York City home, 1184 Lexington Avenue, 
on Sunday, Oct. 22, preached twice in Forest Hills, 
once in the Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills and 
last spring in the Church-in-the-Gardens. Life in this 
village is much richer because the residents have heard 
this great exponent of the practical Christian life. 
A large number of Forest Hills people will attend a 
memorial meeting to be held at 8 o'clock, Tuesday 
evening, Oct. 31, at the Madison Avenue Presbyterian 
Church, Madison Avenue and Seventy-third Street. 
Lawrence F. Abbott, Greenway South, is a son of Dr. 
Abbott and is the president of the company which 
publishes the Outlook, of which his father had been 
editor-in-chief for many years. 
  

CELEBRATIONS ASSOCIATION ELECTS OFFICERS 

The annual meeting of the Celebrations Association of 
Forest Hills Gardens was held Thursday evening, Oct. 19 
in the sales office building with John Messenger, president. 
in the chair. The following officers were elected for the 
coming year: Henry Hirschberg, president; Fred Stone, 
first vice-president; Mrs. Charles H. Scammell, second vice- 
president; T. J. Mitchell, treasurer, and Horace McRobert, 
Jr., secretary. Mrs. G. W. Cunningham and M. J. Stickel 

were elected members of the Executive Board. Those whose 

terms expired this year were re-elected to serve until 1925. 

The board is now constituted as follows: For term expiring 

1923, John M. Demarest, Arthur H. Flint, Horace McRobert, 

Jr., John Messenger, Mrs. Charles H., Schammell, Mrs. 

George Smart, M. J. Stickel and Homer Croy. Hor term 

expiring 1924, W. W. Bruce, F. B. Colton, Mrs. George A. 

Douglass, Henry Hirschberg, Mrs. J. S. Maxwell: F. 1. J. 

Paul, Dr. T. T. Sweeny and Judge Charles F. Moore. I'or 

‘term expiring 1925, T. J. Mitchell, Walter D. Teague, Louis 

P. MicGahie, John M. McMillin, J. Gorton Marsh, Scott Rob- 

inson, Dr. Ralph Wi. Waddell and Mrs. G. W. Cunningham. 

The treasurer’s report was read and accepted. It is nub- 

lished in another column. Votes of thanks were extended 

to M. J. Stickel for his excellent work as treasurer in trying 

circumstances; to John Messenger, the retiring president; 

to Mrs. Donald G. Clark for the efficient manner in which 

she conducted the children’s parade at the last July Fourth 

Ce'ehratio~, and to all cther chairmen of committees. 

The secretary was instructed to write a letter to the 

Forest Hills Association, thanking the members for the 

hearty co-operation of the citizens on the north side with 
those of the south side of the village in the last July Fourth 

Celebration. 

Tentative plans were made for the coming Christmas Eve 

Celebration. 

The treasurer’s report will be published in the next 

BULLETIN. 
  

LAW ENFORCEMENT. 

The New York state superintendent of the Anti-Saloon 

League, William H. Anderson, will address a mass meeting 
on the subject “Law Enforcement” in the Church-in-the- 

Gardens on Sunday evening, Nov. 5 at eight o’clock. 
Lawrence F. Abbott will preside. 

TWENTY-ONE NEW HOUSES 

Contracts Awarded by Forest Hills Gardens Homes Co.— 
: High Grade Architecture : : 

The Forest Hills Gardens Homes Co., Inc., has let a con- 
tract for the excavations and foundations of twenty-one 
additional houses on Ascan Avenue and Whitson Street. 
The group now being constructed on Whitson Street will 
be duplicated on the opposite side of the street. A new 
solid group of nine houses will face Ascan Avenue between 
Ingram and Whitson Streets. When these houses are com- 
pleted, Whitson Street will be one of the most attractive 
streets in Forest Hills Gardens. ? 

It must be a source of great satisfaction to the property 
owners a~d other residents to know that the Forest Hills 
Gardens Homies Company is continuing the policy as to 
high-class construction, architecture, landscape gardening, 
ete, which has made Forest Hills Gardens such an ideal 
residential community. Due care will be exercised in the 
selection of the buyers of these houses. 

For the information of the new comers to Forest Hills, 
it may be well to repeat a little of the history of this new 

company, as many may not know that it is made up of 
residents of Forest Hills who have owned their own homes 
and lived here for many years. The officers are: S. W. 

Eckman, nresident; C. H. Scammell, vice-president; B. S. 

Halsey. treasurer; F. K. Seward, secretary and general 

counsel. The Board of Directors is composed of the officers 

named ‘and also Lawrence F. Abbott and Dr. Eugene Christ- 

ian. Robert Tappar. of the Gardens, has designed the 

houses mow under construction. The plans are being super- 

vised by Grosvenor Atterbury. to whose genius in exterior 

elevations Forest Hills owes its high reputation as a tow 
where harmony without monotony prevails with enduring 

beauty everywhere. 
  

PLAYERS’ PLANS. 

The Gardens Players started rehearsals this week on two 

programs for early presentation to their subscribing mem- 

bers and friends. Details of one of the performances must 

remain a secret for another week or two, but the first 

regular subscription performance which at present is sched- 

uled for the last week in November will bring the Players 

out in two new plays—a comedy and a melodrama. The 

comedy is “Enter the Hero” written by Theresa Helburn, 

the executive director of the New York Theatre Guild. The 

melodrama is by a new author, Robert Courtney, and has 

been produced only once before—in Denver, by the same 

little theatre group that once presented Walter Claypoole’s 

“Garlic,” which the Gardens Players gave as its first per- 

formance on any stage. The name of Mr. Courtney’s play 

is “The Clock.” It is a gripping drama into which the 

author has worked a supernatural irfluence of great tensity. 

Of special interest on the first bill of the season will be 

the recurrence of visiting players with the Forest Hills 

group. This time the Plavers will have the honor of 

entertaining and being entertained by the Fireside Players 

of White Plains who have already had the Gardens Players 

as guests on one of their bills presented last spring. The 

Fireside Players, as plans now stand, will present a 

charming fantasy, “Six Who Pass While the Lentils Boil.” 
  

SUCCESSFUL REHEARSALS. 

Bruno Huhn is having remarkable success with the Choral 

Club rehearsals every Tuesday evening in the Church-in-the- 

Gardens and his triumph amply vindicates the judgment of 

the officers of the club in re-engaging a conductor of the high 

standing of Mr. Huhn. The program is exceedingly well se- 

lected and splendidly conducted. The hearty cooperation of 

the residents have alike been a striking testimonial of the 

confidence of the people in the club and in the conductor. 

  

  

DR. MORTON TO SPEAK HERE AGAIN 

Dr. Rosalie S. Morton, who recently addressed the mem- 

bers of the Women’s Club, will speak before the members 

and friends of the Women’s Guild of the Church-in-the- 

Gardens, in the Social Room, on Monday evening, Nov. 13, 

at 8:30 o’clock. Her subject will be “The European Situa- 

tion, Today and Tomorrow” and all residents of the com- 

munity are invited. Dr. Morton is chairman of the Inter- 

national Serbian Educational Committee. 
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AUDUBON SOCIETY ELECTS OFFICERS. 

The work of the Forest Hills Gardens Audubon Society 
gces on quietly, as the annual reports printed in the 
BuireTrin show and meetings are held three and four times 
a year at the call of the president. : 

The annual meeting was held on Friday evening, Oct. 13, 
at the home of Mrs. George Smart, who retired from the 
presidency after serving three years. After the reports of 
the officers and committees were given, Fritz Hagens, 
whose accurate knowledge of birds is equalled only by his 
love of them, gave a graphically interesting talk on “The 
Migrating Birds.” The warm weather has made an un- 
usually scattered migration and now that the weather is 
cooler, we can see the migration in larger flocks. Mr. 
Hagens called attention to some of the new comers among 
the birds, such as the screech owl, and rejoiced at the owls 
coming because he destroys the English sparrow. 

The new officers elected were: John B. Reimer, president; 
Miss Beatrice Wilson, vice-president and Speir Whitaker, 
secretary-treasurer. This is a group of officers from whom 
splendid things may be expected. . 

The society was organized here in 1914 and from the be- 
ginning has grown steadily. In 1921 there were 168 mem- 
bers; so far this year, 87 have joined. There are three life 
members, the fee for which is $25. The annual fee is $1. 
Even before the organization was started, Miss Mary E. 
Knevels aroused the interest of the people here in the birds 
and for eight years has been secretary and treasurer. It 
has become impossible for her to serve any more and so to 
express in a.small way the gratitude of the people for her 
labor of love, the society presented her a beautiful 
pocketbook. Miss Knevels says that the lovely songs of 
the wood thrush and the hermit thrush in Olivia Park pay 
her for her work. She rejoices at the many varieties of 
birds here. 

The balance in the treasury is $178.35. 
  

DEATH OF MRS. HARRY J. RIGBY 

" Mrs. Harry J. Rigby, Burns Street, died on Oct. 17 after 
a lingering and painful illness. Services were held on Oct. 
19 at St. Luke’s Episcopal Church with the Rev. WwW. PrP. S. 
Lander officiating and burial took place in the Maple Grove 
Cemetery. 

Mrs. Rigby as Ray Risteen married Harry J. Rigby in 
Topeka, Kansas, sixteen years ago. They moved to New 
York City eleven years ago, lived also in Kew Gardens 
and a year ago moved to Forest Hills. She is survived by 
her husband, three children, Harry J., Jr., Frances A. and 
Janice EH. and her mother, Mrs. F. N. Risteen, and two 
sisters who live in the Tennis Place Apartments and a 
brother, J. W. Risteen, of New York. She was an active 
member of the Women’s Auxiliary of the Kew Gardens 
Contry Club. She was a devoted mother and as such 
helped to organize and was the first president of the 
Mothers’ Club of Public School 99, in Kew Gardens and 
had joined the two Mothers’ Clubs in Forest Hills. She 
had a larce circle cf friends in both villages. 

GARDENS PLAYERS HALLOWE’EN PARTY. 
  

The Gardens Tea Room, Tennis Apartments, will be the 
scene of the annual Hallowe'en party of the Gardens 
Players, to be held Monday evening, Oct. 30, at nine o’clock. 
"his will.be the first opportunity of the season for the new 
"nd old members of the Players to get together for one of 
their informal good times, but attendance is by no means 
limited to members. A special invitation is extended to the 
newer residents who may not yet be acquainted with the 
interesting activities of this organization. Tickets at one 
dollar each may be obtained from Miss Maude Marren, 26 
Greenway Terraces, or at the door. 

EPSTEIN LECTURE-RECITALS. 
  

Two of the six lecture-recitals on Wagner's “Ring of the 
Nibelung” being given at the home of Mrs. Eugene Schoen, 
30 Oliver Place, by Herman Epstein, have been heard with 
great pleasure by a large number. 

Mr. Epstein’s attractive personality and dignified bearing, 
his simple but illuminating delivery of the brief intro- 
ductory talk on Wagner's purposes and philosophy of art, 
and his beautiful and masterly rendering of the music have 
won for him instant appreciation from this discriminating 
audience. 

The four remaining recitals are to be given on consecu- 
tive Wednesday evenings. 

  

THE INN 

  

The masquerade ball (which ended the in- 
formal dances for the season) given on Oct. 
14, proved a huge success. The costumes 
were both unique and pretty. Prizes were 
carried off by Miss Dorothy Gitters, for 

wearing the prettiest costume; by Mrs. B. W. 

Pretlow and C. W. Godwin, for the most 

unique costumes; and by C. Trant, for the 

funniest. The judges found the awarding of 

i prizes most difficult, due to the fact that all 
were attractive. 

A dinner dance was given on Friday night by Mr. and 

Mrs. Fred Stone, of the Gardens, at the Kew-Forest School, 

for their daughter, Miss Dorothy. The catering was in the 

hands of the management of Forest Hills Inn, who trans- 

formed the gymnasium into a dining-room, and used the 

large class-room for the ballroom, both rooms being elabo- 

rately decorated, 

The dancing classes conducted by Miss Eleanor Ranlett 

are being well attended by the children of the Inn and also 

of the community. Miss Ranlett is again acting as hostess 

at the Saturday night dances. 

The series of lectures on Psychology given during the past 

week at the Inn were well attended and proved both inter- 
esting and enjoyable. 

The usual Hollowe’en dance will be held on Tuesday even- 

ing, Oct. 31. It is expected an enjoyable evening will be had. 

Prizes will be awarded and games will be played in keeping 

with the event. The same charge will be made as for the 

Saturday evening dances. 

Miss Sally Pierce entertained at a birthday dinner on 

Monday evening, Oct. 16. Covers were laid for fourteen in 

the sun parlor; the color scheme was pink. The following 

were her guests:—Mrs. W. M. Shaw and Jas. M. Brodbelt, of 

Manhattan; Mrs. John Lyford, Miss Ida Boyd, and Mrs. A. 
M. Ryley, of Cincinnati, Ohio; Mrs. John Titus, of Kansas 
City, Mo.; and Miss Martha Williams, Miss Molly Nutting, 

Mrs. J. L. Owens, Mr. and Mrs. A. E. Fowler, and Mr, 

and Mrs. George J. Bermbach, of the Gardens. 

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis E. Kloetzer and son, Curtis, Jr., are 
making their home at the Inn, awaiting the compietion of 
their new home on Wendover Road. Curtis, Jr., has re- 
sumed his studies at the St. Paul School, Garden City. 

Miss Elizabeth Burdick has recently returned from Europe, 
where she gained helpful ideas for the resumption of her 
millinery business. 

Mr. and Mrs. O. Sewall, with their three sons, have started 
for England, where they will make their home, much to 
the regret of their many friends at the Inn. 
Among the recent arrivals at the Inn are Dr. and Mrs. 

T. B. R. Webster, of Manhattan; Mrs. Harry K. Brown 
and daughter, Mrs. Brown ILanius and baby, of Denver, 
Col.; Mrs. M. J. Fuller and daughter, Miss Mabel, of Man- 
hattan; Miss Margarete V. Faral and Miss M. G. Weaver, 
of Manhattan; Sidney Chubb, of Glen Cove, Tu. 1.;/C. WW. 
Leighton and T. M. Fitzpatrick, of Manhattan, the latter 
a brother of Mrs. R. Fallon, of the Gardens Apartments; 
Miss Marion Sturges, of Wilton, Conn.; and Mrs. Audley 
Clarke and daughter, Mrs. Karl Whitmarsh, of Jamestown, 
R. 1I., who are; paying a short visit to their son and brother, 
Jerry Clarke. 

Mr. and Mrs. H. S. Grattan have returned to the Inn after 
several months spent abroad They were welcomed by their 
many friends. 

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Jackson, of Detroit, Mich., have re- 
turned to the Inn for the winter. 

Mr. Haviland and his daughter, Miss Florence, of Mont- 
claire, N. J., are here again for an indefinite period. 

Seiver W. Sussmann has returned from a trip to Bermuda. 
Frank Megargee has returned after a short absence. 
Mr. and Mrs. A. E. Smith, three children and governess, 

have taken apartments at the Inn. Mr. Smith is president 
of the Vitagraph Company and of the Pioneer Moving Pic- 
ture Producers. 

Mrs. R. HE. Sass has been appointed assistant manager of 
the Inn, succeeding Miss Ida Prather, who resigned a short 
time ago, having accepted an offer to return to the Home 
Lawn, at Martinsville, Ind., as assistant manager and treas- 
urer. 

  
    

ONE MORE IN THE COLLEGE LIST 

Harold A. Burdick of Forest Hills is in his senior year 

  

at the University of Maine. 
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THE CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS 

. An event which will be remembered as 
' one of the bright spots in the history of 

Is the community was the farewell recep- 

tion tendered to Mr. and Mrs. William P. 
McCulloch Wednesday evening, when 

their friends gathered in force in the 

newly decorated social room and enjoyed 

a delightful program which included two 

groups of songs exquisitely rendered by 

Mrs. Carl Ruggles of New York; the de- 

scription in a humorous way by Raymond 

P. Kaighn of some of the many phases 

of the life of the beloved “Mack” in the 

past ten years; appropriate words of 

good-bye by Mrs. George H. Merrill, pres- 

ident of the Women’s Guild, and the pre- 

sentation on behalf of the trustees and 

the Women’s Guild of the church by Rev. 

Dr. David Latshaw of a very beautiful 

chimes clock. Mr. McCulloch responded 

in exceedingly happy verses in which he 

drank—a la Volstead—to the Sage Company, the BULLETIN, 

the church and all the people of the town. Dr. S. E. Daven- 

port. Jr., president of the board of trustees, presided, and 

Mrs. J. Gorton Marsh was in charge of the social features. 

Mr. ard Mrs. McCulloch will leave soon for their new home 

at Princeton, New Jersey, where Mr. MicCulloch will be as- 

sistant treasurer of the Theological Seminary. 

Rev. F. Ernest Johnson, research secretary of the de- 

partment of industry of the Federation of Churches of 

Christ in America, will occupy the pulpit tomorrow and 

ev. Frank K. Sanders, formerly a professor at Yale and 

now of New York, will preach on Nov. 5. 

  

  
NEWS OF THE TOWINSPEOPLE 

Mr. and Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson and daughter, Miss 

Gertrude, 80 Ascan Avenue, have returned from a delightful 

visit to the Bermudas. 

Mr. and Mrs. Eldridge Henderson have returned from a 

delightful motor tour of New England. 

Mrs. Marie Vollmar, Miss Marguerite Vollmar, Miss Eliza - 

beth Vollmar and Alfred P. Vollmar, Markwood Road, are 

home after a five months’ tour of Germany, Holland, Bel- 

gium, France and the British Isles. There is terrible sufftr- 

ing in every country of Europe today, particularly among 

the people of stated incomes, the worst suffering being in 

Germany due to the low value of German money and the 

scarcity of milk for children, were the observations of the 

Vollmar family. 

Mirrs. Verner Kline, Fife Street, is visiting friends in 

Nashville, Tenn. 

Mr. and Mrs. A. Thompson, of Halifax, N. S., have re- 

turned to their home after an extended visit at the home 

of Mrs. I. W. Backus, Queens Boulevard. 

Mirs. D. Woidemann, of Hollywood, Cal., formerly of Forest 

Hills, has been visiting her friends in Forest Hills, 
  

PUBLIC SCHOOL NO. 3 MOTHERS BUSY 

The meeting of the Mothers’ Club of Public School 3 held 

at the school building on the afternoon of Monday, Oct. 16, 

was well attended and much enthusiasm was shown over 

the work of the coming year. Mrs. Hulbert O. Yerkes, the 

new president, was in the.chair. Plans were made for a 

bridge party which will be held at the Seminole Avenue 

Club House, on Thursday afternoon, Nov. 2. 

The questiom» of the noon hot luncheon to be served at 

the school building this coming winter was fully discussed. 

It was voted to buy a new silk United States flag for the 

assembly. It was decided that the busses carrying the chil- 

dren to the public school should pick up passengers at Puri- 

tan Avenue as well as other stops. 

The forty members who attended the meeting had an op- 

portunity to meet each other in the social hour which fol- 

lowed the business session. Six of the school girls served 

tea, under the direction of Mrs. Frank Wheeler. 
  
TELL THE POLICE 

A. writer of anonymous letters has greatly annoyed a 

number of residents during the past week. Anyone so an- 

noyed or having any information which would lead to the 

detection of the unknown person is urgently requested to 

report the facts promptly to the police. 

  

COUNT TOLSTOY TO SPEAK 

Count Ilya Tolstoy, son of the famous Count Leo Tolstoy, 

will address the members of the Women’s Club on “The 

Truth About Russia,” on Monday afternoon, Nov. 6 at 2 

o'clock at the Inn. This program has been arranged by the 

philanthropic chapter, Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson, chairman. 

Mrs. W. P. Beazell will review ‘“Vandermark’s Folly” by 

Herbert Quick at the home of Mrs. Ward J. MacNeal, 82 
Rockrose Place, on the afternoon of Oct. 31. Mrs. Lydia 

Small will be assistant hostess. 

Mrs. Donald G. Clark will review the plays of Eugene 

O’Neill at the home of Mrs. Walter C. Longcope, Wendover 

Road, on the afternoon of Nov 14. Mrs. K. I. Small will 

be the assistant hostess. These two reviews are under the 

yuspices of the current readings chapter. 

Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson will entertain the members of 

the philanthropic chapter at her home, 80 Ascan Avenue, 

on the afternoon of Nov. 15. 

FOREST HILLS ASSOCIATION ACTIVE. 
  

The members of the Forest Hills Association hold the 

annual Hallowe'en witch party on this evening, October 

98 in the Masonic Temple. Preparations have been made 

for a jolly celebration of the event. 

Under the auspices of the same association, a series of 

winter lectures are to be given by the Rev. Albert Sheppard 

on the history of constitutional government in the United 

States, national, state and local. These lectures are to be 

held in the Seminole Avenue Club House on the alternate 

Friday evenings during the winter months. It is expected 

that some leading statesmen will assist in the series by 

delivering lectures on special phases of the sub;lect. 

CHURCH SERVICES 
  

Roman Catholic—Sunday mornings at 6:45, 8 and 11 o’clock, 

Ascan Avenue near Queens Boulevard 

St. Luke’s Episcopal—Revd. Wim. P. S. Lander. 

Sundays—Holy Communion, 8 A. M., Church School, 

9:30 A. M. Service and sermon, 11 A. M. 

Holy Days—Holy Communion, 7:30 A. M. 

Church-in-the-Gardens—Sunday services: Sunday School 

9:45 A. M.; sermon, 11 A. M.; Christian Endeavor, 

7:45 P. M. 

Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills—Rev. Albert Sheppard, 

M. A. minister. Church services, Sunday: 10 A. M. 

Sabbath School; 11 A. M. Public Worship. Wednes- 

day, 8 P. M. Bible Study. Seminole Avenue and 

Gown Street. 

First Church of Christ, Scientist of Forest Hills—Services 

Sunday at’ 11 A." M. Sunday School, 9:45 A. M., 

Wednesday evening at 8:00. Reading room open 

daily from 2 to 4 P. M., except Sundays and holidays. 

Masonic Temple. 

COMING EVENTS 
  

Monday and Friday, 3 to 5:30 P. M. Library Open—Sales 

Office. 

First and third Tuesday evening of each month, 8 o’clock— 

Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. & A. M.—Masonic Temple. 

Tuesday, 8 P. M.—Choral Club Rehearsal, Church-in-the- 

Gardens. 

Saturday, Oct. 28, 8 P. M.—Hallowe’en Party, Horas Hills 

Association, Masonic Temple. 

Monday, Oct. 30, 9 P. M.—Hiallowe’en Party, Gardens Play- 

ers, Gardens Tea Room. 

Tuesday, Oct. 31, 2:30 P. M.—Current Readings Chapter, 

Women’s Club, 82 Rockrose Place. 

Thursday, Nov. 2, 2 P. M.—Bridge Party, Mothers’ Club of 

Public School 3, Seminole Avenue Club House. 

Sunday Evening, Nov. 5, § P. M.—Law Enforcement Meet - 

ing, Church-in-the-Gardens. 

Monday, Nov. 6, 2 P. M.—Women’s Club, Inn. 

Friday, Nov. 10, 2 P. M.— Women’s Guild, Church-in-the- 

Gardens, 168 Slocum Crescent. 

Monday, Nov. 13, 3:30 P. M.—Dr. Morton’s Lecture, Wo 

men’s Guild, Church-in-the-Gardens. 

Tuesday, Nov. 14, 2:30 P, M.—Current Readings Chapter, 

Wiomen’s Club, Wendover Road and Rockrose Place. 

Friday, Nov. 24, 2:30 P. M.—Music Chapter, Women’s Club, 

250 Greenway South. 

Tuesday, Nov. 28, 2:30 P. M.—Current Readings Chapter, 

Women’s Club, 250 Greenway South. 

Friday, Dec. 8, 8:30 P. M.—Choral Club Recital, Masonic 

. Temple. 
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